

Fwd: Agenda Item I.3: Bluefin Tuna Management Measure FPA

PFMC Comments - NOAA Service Account comments@noaa.gov>

Tue, Apr 19, 2016 at 12:06 PM

To: Kit Dahl - NOAA Affiliate <kit.dahl@noaa.gov>

Cc: Chuck Tracy - NOAA Affiliate <chuck.tracy@noaa.gov>

----- Forwarded message -----

From: skycolors@web.de <skycolors@web.de>

Date: Tue, Apr 19, 2016 at 11:39 AM

Subject: Agenda Item I.3: Bluefin Tuna Management Measure FPA

To: pfmc.comments@noaa.gov

Dear Chair Lowman and Council Members:

I applaud the Council for moving decisively to help the recovery of Pacific bluefin tuna. At just 4% of its historic size, this population needs immediate protection across its range. At the November meeting, I encourage the Council to pick a final preferred alternative of a 1-fish daily bag limit for recreationally caught Pacific bluefin and a corresponding three-fish possession limit for multiday trips.

A 1-fish bag limit is the only option that will meet the scientific recommendation to cut the catch of Pacific bluefin by 50% while still allowing recreational fisherman the opportunity to continue their 100-year-old fishery for this coveted species.

By supporting a 1-fish daily bag limit, the Council can do its part in making sure that the bluefin tuna population and the fisheries that depend on it remain healthy for future generations.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Pacific Fishery Management Council 7700 NE Ambassador Place, Suite 101 Portland, OR 97220

Phone: 503-820-2280 Toll Free: 1-866-806-7204

Fax: 503-820-2299

Twitter: http://Twitter.com/PacificCouncil